Volleyball Supporters Group.

Presidents Report 25/8/14

- The Volleyball /supporters Group met on 7th August with 8 attendees and 3 apologies.
- Discussions were held with regard to our fundraising BBq's with a menu, food requirements and rosters discussed for the three home games on 16/8, 23/8 and 13/9.
- The first two of our home games have now been completed with \$755.55 banked from the first two BBq's. Unfortunately we have been plagued with bad weather on both days, with a collapsed canopy, locked BBQ trailer and faulty emergency BBq's all adding to the challenge, so overall a pleasing result.
- We are also continuing to workshop through a range of fundraising ideas as we still have a boys season to look forward to.
- The first round of training shirts and hoodies have been ordered and supplied, with pleasing feedback and we are seeking to reduce costs with the aim to kit each player with initially subsidised clothing, with a view to be able to provide each player with a training shirt into the future.
- Our Opens Girls Division 1 team won the gold medal at the Queensland Volleyball Senior Schools Cup and our Opens Boys Division 2 team came a very creditable 5th out of 16 teams in their division. The boys' team included four Year 10 players who now have been able to experience this tournament which will stand St Paul's in good stead for the years ahead. This number of competitors in this year's Queensland Volleyball Senior Schools Cup is a record so Volleyball is looking very healthy. The teams looked fabulous in their red hoodies and black track pants and stood out in the crowd. Great parent support was available for our girls and boys volleyballers. Our wonderful Head of Volleyball, Bec Watts should be congratulated for the amazing job she did in coordinating this event which included catering, accommodation, uniforms, transport etc.
- The VSG meets on the first Thursday of every month with the next meeting scheduled for 4th September, 2014.